
From: Hayden Grooms <haydengrooms@scstatehouse.gov>
To: mbest@hammondschool.orgmbest@hammondschool.org

Date: 2/8/2017 12:26:16 PM
Subject: Lt. Gov Photos

Good afternoon,

Thank you so much for taking time to meet with Lieutenant Governor Bryant this morning, I know he 
thoroughly enjoyed meeting with the kids. Attached are a few of the better photos I was able to get 
and as the person organizing our social media pages, I encourage you to share some of these with 
us online. Again, we really appreciate you spending some time with us this morning.

Sincerely,

Hayden Grooms
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